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August 2018

Looking over our roster, we now have 101 members in our club. 
We had grown by 13 members this year. I want to say thank you 
for joining the Route 66 Corvette Club. I know you will enjoy the 
various activities we have each year. Just look, and I know you 
will find opportunities to get involved with the many 
committees that help make our club a fun club to belong too. 

As I continue looking over the various names on our roster, I see 
many of our members that have stepped up and got involved. 
Past and present. Some have held various positions for several 
years. Because of this, some of our members holding these 
positions are wanting to step down and allow others to take 
over. Bob Lamb is our Nominating Chair charged with replacing 
our open positions for 2019. They are Vice President, Secretary, 
and two Board Members.  

I want to thank Bill Mitchell for presenting to the club at our 
August meeting about his ideas for bringing our club closer to 
Route 66 highway. We have a club name, that is respected and 
know everywhere. He feels we can take advantage of this when 
it comes to the great highway, Route 66, the Mother Road.  Bill 
offered to get involved in working with others to come up with 
various events that involved Route 66. There are also 
organizations and businesses that we can help through this 
process, not to mention many road runs to the many locations 
along the route.

(continued)
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As a club, all working together, we will keep moving our club 
forward in a positive direction. We couldn't be doing this if it 
wasn't for the great members we have today. Thank you for all 
that everyone is doing to help keep our club on top. 

Thank you all!

“We join for the cars, and we stay for the 
people.”

Bob Isermann,
President

6



ROUTE 66 CORVETTE CLUB

Old Hickory Golf Club, St. Peters, Missouri
August 2, 2018

Members Present:

Anelle, Joe

 Bowers, Rich
Brady, Judy
Caupp, Orville
Fultz, Greg
Isermann, Barb
Isermann, Bob
Kleemeyer, Brian
Koenig, Bob
Koenig, Michelle
Kriegermeier, Thomas
Lamb, Bob

 

Leary, Pam
Leary, Sean
Loyd, Harold
Miller, Matt
Mitchell, Bill
Mitchell, Jeanne
Moore, Karen
Moore, Randy
Nelson, Detta
Nelson, Ron
Reitz, Tom
Rothweil, Lynda

Ryan, Kevin
Sardis, Howard
Schweikert, Jeff
Spathelf, Mike
Streib, Nancy
Vanlandingham, Chad
Waganer, Les
Waganer, Sharon
Weinhold, Rich
Wilson, Noel
Wortkoetter, Deb
Wortkoetter, Jim

The August 2018 meeting was called to order by President, Bob Isermann 
at 7:02 pm.

Introduction of Officers
Bob Isermann:  President Mike Spathelf:  Vice President 
Tom Reitz:  Governor Nancy Streib:  Secretary
Rich Weinhold:  Treasurer Noel Wilson:  Director
Ron Nelson:  Past President Harold Loyd:  Director 

Introduction of Guests:
Anelle, Gia
Donaldson, Glenn
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President’s Remarks:  Bob Isermann

Bob spoke about our busy July! The tour of the FAA arranged by Sean Leary 
was a great learning experience. (What a shame that Sean Leary couldn’t 
attend. Work called!)

The 4th of July parade in O’Fallon, MO was fantastic as usual. The club also 
had a Birthday Bash at the Rascal’s game. Thanks, Greg Fultz and Detta
Nelson! We also had a Charity Car Raffle at Jack Schmitt Chevrolet, our 
sponsor in O’Fallon, IL. None of the members of our club won the 
drawing…a lady from Belleville was the winner!

Just an early reminder in August that our Christmas Party is set for the first 
Saturday in December, right here at Old Hickory Golf Club.

Birthdays in August:  8/6 Joyce Mullet, 8/16 Jeffrey Craig, 8/19 Tim Matson, 
8/22 CJ Wilson and, 8/28 Barb Pisciotta.

Bob Isermann
President
Route 66 Corvette Club
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Introduction of New Members/Guests:
Glenn Donaldson guest. Owner of 2006 Yellow Corvette.

Tom Kriegermeier and his wife are new members and proud owners of a 
2001 Yellow Corvette. Tom reports he has driven that car 150 MPH. Whoa!

Corrections, Approval of the July 2018 Minutes: 
None, July Meeting Minutes approved.

Old Business:
None

New Business:
None

Anniversaries:

One Year Five Years
Brian Jarvis Steve & Cindy Lawson

Treasurer Report:  Rich Weinhold
See Full Report

Governor’s Report: Tom Reitz
See Full Report

See Schedule of racing events also in Tom’s Report

Tom R took a few moments to explain what our autocross and what is 
entailed by corner worker positions are to the newer members and what 
consists of NCCC. 
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Vice President’s Report:  Mike Spathelf, NCM Ambassador

❖ August 2019 will be the 25th Anniversary of the National Corvette 
Museum. The Caravan is an awesome event, but rooms are in short 
supply. Start making plans.

❖ Route 66 Corvette Club Banner is hanging near the entrance to the 
museum again. The current banner will be taken down and brought 
home. We can display it, raffle it or whatever we choose to do. New 
banners for 2019 can be purchased now. Last year, banners for NCM 
parking lot light standards sold out in four hours.

Les Waganer made a motion for the club to purchase a banner for 2019 at 
the cost of $500.00. Seconded by Detta Nelson.
Discussion:  Can we use the same design, or do we want a new design. We 
can decide at the September meeting. 
All in favor of a hand vote, motion carried.
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Vice President’s Report Continued:

❖ News from NCM - Habitat for Humanity Road Run - follow at 
www.all48vette.com. A gentleman is driving a Corvette across the US 
and visiting capitals of all 48 states taking photographs and requesting 
donations for Habitat for Humanity. As he travels he request a bed (or 
couch) for him and a garage for his “baby.” A 1966 Red Corvette 
Convertible. He will be staying with the Spathelf’s. Mike and Jan hope 
to get him to Ted Drew’s during his time in STL. At the end of his 
“Senior Road Run”, he will auction the car for Habitat for Humanity.

Howard Sardis made a motion to donate $50.00 to Habitat for Humanity. 
Seconded by Lynda Rothweil. Motion carried. Discussion:  Bill Mitchell 
made an amended motion to change the donation to $100.00, Orville 
Caupp seconded the amended motion. Amended motion carried, no 
further discussion.
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Rules and Regulations: Bob Lamb
None

Membership: Bob Lamb / Nancy Streib
In July we had 98 members, our 99th member is from Australia.
We currently have 101 members with the addition of the Kriegermeiers.

Just a reminder of an NCCC opportunity for your children, grandchildren, or 
young nieces and nephews. FCOA, Future Corvette Owners Assoc. for 
children zero to 15 years. The club pays the membership for the children. 
The kids get a packet of cool stuff mailed to them. Think about it, please!

Website: Joe Anelle / Theresa Lindemann
Joe will be set up for car photos at 5:30 pm before the September meeting 
on the drive into Old Hickory. If you need a photo of your car for the 
website, please see Joe at that time.

Charity: Howard Sardis
Our donation to the USO has been made. No other report

Car Show: Orville Caupp
Some changes will be made for the 2019 car show. The tweaks will be for 
improvement only.

Nomination Committee:  Bob Lamb
Elections take place at the November meeting. Nominations for these 
positions must be in place by the end of the October meeting. Open 
positions are: 

Vice President, Secretary and 2 Directors 13



Social: Detta Nelson
❖ August 4:  Hannibal Car Show
❖ August 16-18: National Corvette Museum Road Run
❖ August 25:  Boone Trail Car Show - Calvary Church, St. Peters, MO
❖ August Birthday Bash – Date TBD – Possibly at a winery
❖ September 15-16: Route 66 Autocross
❖ September 22:  Fun Fest at Mid America Motorworks
❖ September Birthday Bash – Date TBD
❖ October 14:  Labadie Chili Cook Off
❖ October Prison Tour – Date TBD
❖ Circle Inn Malt Shop Road Run – Date TBD (September or October)
❖ December 1:  RT 66 Christmas Party

Car Show Events Around the Area: Randy Moore
▪ August 3:  Wentzville Road Run
▪ August 4:  Hannibal Car Show
▪ August 19:  Edwardsville Police Dept Car, Truck & Motorcycle Show at 

Edwardsville High School
▪ August 25:  Boone Trail Corvette Club All Corvette Show at Calvary 

Church, 3998 Mid Rivers Mall Dr.
▪ September 8:  KC Corvette Club
▪ September 8: AAA Car Show – Hwy 40
▪ September 29:  AAA Employee Car Show at AAA Missouri, 12901 North 

Forty Drive, St. Louis

Technical & Trailer: Tom Reitz
The trailer storage location has been changed to Keeven Brothers Storage, 
3023 Hwy 79, O’Fallon, MO 63366. It is paid for one full year from August 1, 
2018 thru July 31, 2019 for a cost of $385 plus a one time refundable 
security deposit of $40, totaling $425 We are located in spot #23 up against 
a fence and is 12ft by 25ft. We are on a waiting list for a different Keveen
Brothers facility located in Old Town St. Peters, for same size spot, but it is 
paved and a little closer to town, cost is $5.00 more per month, if a spot 
becomes available, we will take it and pay the pro-rated $5.00 per month 
for the rest of our contract period. Gated entry code will be given to those 
needing access to the trailer.
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Autocross: Tom Reitz
This activity generates many dollars for our club, usually $2000.00 plus. 
We need corner workers. Without these workers, our ability to have this 
race is questionable. Corner workers must be at least 18 years old but do 
not have to be a club member. They will receive a free T-shirt! Detta
Nelson will need food works as well. We have no set “lunchtime”, 
however, it is a rolling lunch which has worked well the past few years. 
Our location for this event offers indoor bathroom facilities in an air-
conditioned building as well as a severe weather shelter.

Sponsorship: Bob I and Mike S
Noel Wilson reminded us that Jack Schmitt has many other cars available 
at their other dealerships. Not just Chevrolet.

Announcements:
Pal Pax: Our monthly charity for children is in the Winfield area. We 
received a thank you note from Winfield Baptist Church which provides 
this service for the needy children. The church noted that we helped 54 
children (families) with the food we donated. Detta presented to the club 
a sample of what goes home with the kids on Thursday nights for the 
weekend. For many of us, it did not look like much for an entire weekend.

Ron Nelson drives for the Winfield School District. He informed us of the 
happiness these packs give to the children. He spoke of the need for 
many of these children and how some do not have food on weekdays. 
The need for food donation is great. If you don’t have time to shop, just 
give Detta a donation and she will shop for you. Half of our 50/50 each 
month goes to this charity. Although, that amount is not enough to 
support all 54 of these kids. So, please bring food from the list or donate 
money. No child needs to be hungry!

Special Report on Route 66,The Mother Road: Bill Mitchell
The historical importance of Route 66 is great but trying to keep the 
remaining business establishment around is also great. Bill and his wife
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Jeanne, have traveled Route 66 in IL, MO and OK. Many visitors from 
other countries travel Route 66, the Heartland of America. They, too, saw 
the old television show, Route 66. We have an opportunity with our name 
to help this roadway. There are organizations in MO and IL that exist 
today that helps keep things going on Route 66. We could do car cruises, 
attend festivals, display banners to enhance our club name with the real 
Route 66. As one travels Route 66, the dollars spent go to helping 
preserve the establishments that we are all trying to keep Route 66 alive! 
There are maps available that help you stay off the interstate and on the 
original Route 66. Not much traffic and no 18 wheelers! Let’s try to save 
our namesake Route 66. Thanks Bill for a good presentation. 

Harold Loyd stated you can get the TV show Route 66 on DVD at the St. 
Charles County Library.

50/50:  Chris Fultz
Total collected $123.00
$61.00 to Lynda Rothweil
$62.00 to Pal-Pax program to buy food
Thanks, Lynda for donating your winnings back to the Pal Pax Program!!!

Motion to adjourn was made by Detta Nelson at 8:30pm and seconded by 
Judy Brady.

Respectfully submitted,
Nancy Streib, Secretary
8/5/2018
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August 2, 2018 Meeting

NCCC STUFF
Up-coming events: 
➢ Aug 4-5th 14 low speeds in Cedar Rapids, IA. At Hawkeye Downs 

Speedway
➢ Aug 11-12th 12 low speeds in Woodstock, IL
➢ Aug 18-19th 14 low speeds in Ankeny, IA
➢ Aug 25-26th 12 low speeds in Rantoul, IL.
➢ Sep 1-2nd 10 low speeds near Rockford, IL
➢ Sep 1-3rd 21 low speeds at TireRack in South Bend, IN., or, “summer 

festival” in Council Bluffs, IA (car show, rally, funkhana, low speed and 
high speed auto-x).

Next governors meetings are September 7th and 8th at Westport Plaza in St. 
Louis. For all the new people, these include all the National Committee 
meetings, the Regional Governors meeting, and the National Governors 
meeting, all over Friday evening and Saturday. These meetings are open to 
ALL NCCC members, see me if interested in attending.

AUTOCROSS
Our autocross is in ONLY 6 weeks from now. September 15th and 16th at the 
Family Arena. Flyer is on our website, as well as the Regional website and 
the National website. Last year we were short of  workers for corners, I’d 
like to improve that this year so volunteers will be needed, even if it’s only 
for a half of a day. I have a sign up sheet going around to help the autocross 
committee determine where help is needed.

The key persons are: Detta Nelson on Food, Chris Reitz on Registration, 
Brian Kleemeyer on Tech Inspection and Sean Leary will be in charge of 
corner working.
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We should have 5 corner stations all with tents. You may drive a vehicle 
close to a corner if it’s on the perimeter, park on the outer road and use 
you vehicle to come in for breaks. We need 2 people at each corner, with 
others swapping in and out as needed. We do have indoor restrooms again 
this year. 

These events run rain or shine, we will stop in the event of lightning and we 
will have access to the lobby of the arena if lightning were to occur.

As of this point in time no other events are scheduled at the arena that 
weekend, so we will be able to leave everything set-up overnight, and 
campers and trailers can stay on the grounds Friday and Saturday nights. 
This could change, but is unlikely.
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R66CC Governor

Tom Reitz
314-496-3155 cell

fastglass95@yahoo.com

Chairperson(s) Announced at 

Driver’s Meeting

Numbers will be assigned by registration for all 
entrants who do not have permanent numbers in 
the MWR.  There will be a $10 per day fee for MWR 
members requesting specific numbers

•ALL PERSONS IN ATTENDENCE MUST SIGN WAIVER FORM
•MUST Present Valid Driver’s License to Participate
•NCCC Card Require for Points Earning
•NO Alcoholic Beverages Permitted during Event
•Non-Corvettes placed in “guest” class only
•CLOSED Exhaust, reasonable noise level
•Enter at main entrance by box office
•This year features indoor restrooms inside the arena, open 7:00 - 4:00 

FOOD & BEVERAGES AVAILABLE AT 

TRACK

Breakfast items, Lunch, Coffee, Water & Soda

All Available for Purchase.

*NO break for lunch, food avail until approx. 2:00P.M.

mailto:fastglass95@yahoo.com


July 24, 2018

Attendees: 
Bob Isermann, Tom Reitz, Noel Wilson, Detta Nelson, Ron Nelson, Mike 
Spathelf, Rich Weinhold

Tom Reitz, Trailer Storage: 
The trailer storage space is paid up thru August 31, 2018. Tom is looking 
for alternate storage locations. Bob Isermann relayed that Mary Morak
had said that we could continue using Incredible Engravings lot. Tom 
stated a larger trailer would not fit on the lot and is looking for a location 
with better security. A place in St. Peters is the preferred location.

Bob Isermann, Jack Schmitt Raffle:
Enough tickets have been sold and the raffle will be conducted 7/31/18 at 
2:00 pm. Bob Isermann will send out and email about plans to go as a 
group to represent Route 66 and should arrive at Jack Schmitt by 1:30 pm.

Bob Isermann, Vacant Positions & ELections: 
Bob Lamb will be chairman of the nominating committee. Mary Morak, 
Noel Wilson, Mike Spathelf, and Nancy Streib will not run again for their 
offices. A suggestion was made for elected officers to receive a shirt with 
their name, office and term noted on the shirt. This will need to be put to 
a membership vote at a regular meeting. 

Mike Spathelf pointed out that we should pay more attention to the new 
members. We need to remind people to get involved. It was noted that 
everyone in the club should be contacted about running for office.
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Tom Reitz, MO Route 66:
Tom has no real reservations about our participation concerning Route 66 
history. We should look into joining the Missouri Route 66 association.

Mike Spathelf, NCM:
spoke about wanting to spend his time getting the club more involved in 
supporting the NCM with matchbox cars, banners, etc.

Rich Weinhold, Treasury: 
Renewed the Missouri Club License for 10.00. 

Bob Isermann, Facebook: 
Route 66 corvette club account now belongs to Mary Morak. Do we need 
a “club account?” The result, all people can view our account, but we 
need to replace Mary. Suggestion; talk to Chris and Greg Fultz.

Other Notable Topics:
We need to remind members at each meeting about the points system 
and food drive.

Mike Spathelf said we should look at the broad issue of how we can 
support other charities. Look at more publicity for what we do as a club.

Adjourned at 12:36 pm

Thank you Noel Wilson for taking notes.
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Joyce Mullett August 6th

Jeffrey Craig August 16th

Tim Masten August 19th

Carole Wilson August 22nd

Barb Pisciotta August 28th

Bob Isermann September 2nd

Brenda Heidenreich September 13th

Chris Reitz September 13th

Jackie Reynolds September 20th

Steve Lawson September 28th

Michael McMillen September 28th



25

September Schedule of Events

September 2 Route 66 Meeting 
September 7-8 NCCC Governors Meeting
September 15-16 Rt 66 Autocross
September 20-23 FunFest
September TBD Birthday Bash

August Schedule of Events

August 2nd Route 66 Meeting 
August 4th Mark Twain CC Show, Hannibal
August 16-18 NCCC Road Tour
August 24-25 Vettes on the River
August TBD Birthday Bash
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Tell Me Something Good!!

Best App E V E R!!!
I earned over $17.25 using the Ibotta app. It’s free and simple 
to use, below is a link for you to save money too. PS, you can 
use coupons in conjunction with the app = BIG SAVINGS. 

My $75 Walmart trip ultimately cost me only $41!!

https://ibotta.com/r/mpyxokn

Did You Know??

The term “Astronaut” comes from Greek words that mean 
“Star” and “Sailor”.

Thought of the Day…

“The two most important days in your life are the day you are 
born and the day you find out why.” – Mark Twain

Tips for a Life Time:

Stuff a miniature marshmallow in the bottom of a sugar cone to 
prevent ice cream drips.
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www.route66corvetteclub.com
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